Dear Parent/Carer

Thanks to all pupils, staff and parent helpers for the tremendous efforts which have been put into all our Christmas events including the Christmas Concert, Nursery and School Nativities, School and Church Services and Christmas parties.  We appreciate the very kind comments we have received from families who have attended the Nativity performances this week and would welcome feedback, which you can do by visiting the “Latest News” section of the website.  The Mearns community should be very proud.

PTA Fayre

The PTA will be reporting back on the fantastic success of the Christmas Fayre,         however, I would like to thank everyone who contributed on the Dress-as-you-please Day.  The response was amazing and the PTA were extremely grateful for this             tremendous show of support!

Advent

I would also like to take the opportunity to thank everyone who donated to our Advent Appeal.  Again your generosity was amazing and will be really appreciated by those who benefit from the gifts.

Well done to …

P5.16 pupils, Katie  Grant and Megan Stuart, who raised the most amazing sum of

£786.07 at the Christmas Fayre.  The girls have asked that the money be split       

between CHAS and Yorkhill Hospital.  

Zoe Wilson & Clare Wallace, both P7.27, who won both Gold and Silver medals at the

Renfrewshire Area Schools Swimming Heats at the end of October.

All the pupils who took part in the Cross Country Event in Rouken Glen Park, which

was also held at the end of October.  Our P7 Boys’ Team comprising Robert

Brownlee P7.25, Euan Chalmers P7.25 and Cameron McNeil P7.28 were placed

overall first out of 16 teams.  Thanks to all the parents who assisted on the day.

Staff News

Jo McGregor, Principal Teacher and Charlotte Sobocinksi are going on maternity leave at the end of this term.  We wish them both well and look forward to hearing happy news in the New Year.  Heather Findlay will join Kirsteen MacLeod in P1.3 and Andrew Howie will join Laura Scott in P2.8.  Both Heather and Andrew have been working in Mearns Primary since the start of this session and handovers have been 

carried out.

Nut Free School

Please remember Mearns Primary is a nut free school as many of our pupils have nut allergies.  Please do not give your child any snacks containing nuts or sandwiches with nut spreads, such as peanut butter or ‘Nutella’.

Book Fair

Thanks to all who supported this year’s Book Fair.  We are in the process of ordering books to the value of  £2,855 (from the commission proceeds) for the school library.

School Website and Twitter

Remember to check the website to keep informed of what is happening in school.    Copies of recent letters sent home can be found under “Information”.   Why not sign up to follow us on Twitter?  This is a really quick and easy way to keep up-to-date with school life:

Mearns Primary@Mearns_Primary

We will be writing to you in the new year about communication with parents and      carers.

P1 Registration

Registration for P1 pupils who will be starting school in August 2014, will take place during the week beginning Monday, 13 January 2013.  Adverts will be placed in the Eastwood Extra and information is available from the office or nursery.

Parking Issues

We continue to try to deal with issues regarding car parking.  We are all well aware of the difficulties experienced by both parents, staff and local residents.  Unfortunately there still continue to be incidents and confrontation, commonly resulting from lack of consideration being shown.  

East Renfrewshire Council have the following policy with regards to staff:

East Renfrewshire Council values it staff and asks you to value them equally.  The Council will not tolerate incidents of violence or abuse towards employees.  Verbal or physical abuse of an employee of this council may result in criminal prosecution.  Our employees will be supported in circumstances where abusive or violent behaviour has been             displayed.           

Should further incidents occur we will continue to contact the Campus Police Officers, who have previously been involved in incidents.
Adverse Weather

In previous winters, we have had severe disruption as a result of bad weather.  In the event of a similar situation arising this winter, we have put a number of strategies in place.  East Renfrewshire schools will only be closed in extreme circumstances.

If the school is closed during the course of a school day, you will be contacted in the 

first instance by text message.  Please ensure we have a current mobile phone     

number of your records for this purpose.  

The text will ask you to make arrangements to collect your child as soon as 

possible. You cannot reply to this message.

Please do not phone the school unless absolutely necessary as we have a limited

number of external lines.

Your child will be kept in school until he/she is collected.

Once the school has been officially closed, regular updates will be posted on the East

Renfrewshire and school website and updates posted on Twitter.

In the event of heavy snow, our janitors will clear a path from Hunter Drive to the front door.  Please look out for signs directing you if we have to make changes to this                arrangement.

Break Times

If you child has been unwell or has an injury which means he/she is not to go outside at break times, please send a letter into the class teacher.  We cannot allow a child to stay in without first having your authority.

Lost Property

Please pop in and have a look at our collection of lost property before the end of term.  Anything left will be recycled.  

School closes on Friday, 20 December at 2.30pm and buses will run at that time.  All that remains is for me to send you good wishes for the festive season and I look        forward to welcoming staff and pupils back on Monday, 6 January 2014.

Yours sincerely

Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher

Website:  www. ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns

